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PERMANENT MISSION OF MEXICO

The Permanent Mission of Mexico presents its compliments to the permanent missions of the member states of the Organization of American States and has the honor to refer to the presentation by the Secretary General at the meeting of the Committee on Hemispheric Security on September 17.  He emphasized the great challenge faced by the member countries of this Organization in dealing with increasing violence and crime in the region.  He reaffirmed the obligation of our states to do so with government policies that are appropriate, efficient, and coordinated among all, because all, without exception, are suffering or beginning to suffer the consequences of this scourge. In that context, the Secretary General proposed holding periodic meetings of ministers of public security of the Americas or equivalent ministries, to promote the comprehensive treatment of issues related to public security, to address the various manifestations of violence, insecurity, and crime in the region, to encourage the transfer of successful approaches, and to promote information of quality on security matters in the Hemisphere.
The Permanent Mission of Mexico wishes to express the support of its Government for the Secretary General’s initiative and announces its decision to offer to host the first meeting of ministers of public security of the Americas or equivalent ministries in October 2008.
The Permanent Mission notes that Mexico would like to have the support of the member states of the Organization for this initiative and for its offer to host the event.
The Permanent Mission of Mexico avails itself of the opportunity to renew to the General Secretariat of the Organization of American States the assurances of its highest consideration.

Washington, D.C., November 14, 2007

To the member states of the

Organization of American States
Washington, D.C.
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